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BY EMAIL  
 
December 21, 2020 
 
Devon Huber 
Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
1600-120 Adelaide St. West 
Toronto, ON M5H 1T1 
Devon.Huber@ieso.ca  
 
Dear Mr. Huber: 
 
Re: IESO 2021 Expenditure, Fees and Revenue Requirement 
 EB-2020-0230 
  
In response to your letter dated December 4, 2020, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) 
confirms that the 2020 interim fee order issued by the OEB on December 17, 2019 will 
remain in effect after December 31, 2020 and will continue to remain in effect until final 
fees are approved by the OEB.1 Accordingly, the Independent Electricity System 
Operator (IESO) must continue charging the fees approved in that order, on an interim 
basis; no further interim order is required for 2021. The OEB understands that the IESO 
will file an application for final fees once its 2020-22 business plan has been approved 
by the Minister of Energy, Northern Development and Mines. The file number EB-2020-
0230 has been reserved for that application.  

Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to Andrew Bishop at 
Andrew.Bishop@oeb.ca or 416-440-8108.  

Yours truly, 

Original Signed By  

Christine E. Long 
Registrar 
 
c: Intervenors in EB-2019-0002 

 
1 OEB Decision on Interim Fees (EB-2019-0300) 
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